
   
 

 
 

39 Beech St. E  
Aylmer, ON 
N5H 3J6 Canada 
epcor.com 

 

April 5, 2024   

Sent by RESS e-filing 

Ms. Nancy Marconi 
Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
27-2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 
 
Dear Ms. Marconi 

Re:  EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership (“ENGLP”)  
 EB-2024-0130: Cost of Service Application 
 Aylmer Service Territory - Rates effective January 1, 2025 
  

 

ENGLP is currently scheduled to file an application for January 1, 2025 distribution rates. This 

is the second cost of service for the utility under the ownership of EPCOR.  ENGLP’s previous 

filing (EB-2018-0336) was for the term of 2020-2024.   

 

ENGLP staff have been working diligently on the application and anticipate to file no later than 

June 28, 2024.  The primary driver for the delay in filing is to ensure that several  customer driven 

capital projects planned for 2025 are sufficiently scoped and reflected in the filing. 

 

Despite the application filing delay, ENGLP is hopeful that its application can still be processed 

in time for rebased rates to be effective and implemented for January 1, 2025.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

 

Tim Hesselink, CPA 

Senior Manager, Regulatory Affairs 

EPCOR Natural Gas Limited Partnership  

(705) 445-1800 ext. 2274 

THesselink@epcor.com  
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